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Church office closed 
Fridays, July 7 to  

August 11  
Reopens Friday, August 18 

 

Caring Contacts 

July  

 

Isabel Burrows 

iburrows@rogers.com, 613- 727- 6152, 

819 - 647-2833 (cottage) 

Carolyn McAndrew 

bandc@rogers.com, 613-422-8390 

 

August  

Janet Clayton 

jayclay2010@gmail.com, 613-733-9566  

Margot Clarke, mmclarke80@gmail.com, 

613-820-6596 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thomas (Tom) Dent, husband of Veronika ð  

Died May 6, 2017 

Alan Todd, partner of Meredith Kost ð 

Died May 22, 2017 

Douglas Byron Emmons, husband of Judy 

Dunlop ð Died May 29, 2017 

Audrey Marian OôCallaghan (nee 

MacLatchie), wife of Gerald OôCallaghan ð   

Died June 12, 2017 

 
 

 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 

mailto:iburrows@rogers.com
tel:(613)%20727-6152
tel:(819)%20647-2833
mailto:bandc@rogers.com
tel:(613)%20422-8390
mailto:jayclay2010@gmail.com
tel:(613)%20733-9566
mailto:mmclarke80@gmail.com
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Rev. Dr. Len De Roche is a second-

career minister whose first career was as a 

USAF officer. He started his Air Force 

career flying F-111ôs but after breaking 

too many, he was sent to maintenance to 

fix them. He ended his service closing 

bases in England and Germany after the 

Berlin Wall fell.  

Len lived 13 years in England and 

attended two British Unitarian 

congregations and was involved with the 

British and Foreign Unitarian Association. 

Upon retirement, he went back to 

graduate school and entered seminary and 

has served the UU Ministry since 1997. 

Len has specialized in serving 

congregations that had troubled 

ministerial endings, needed some 

organizational restructuring or change of 

culture. 

He is currently the Interim Senior 

Minister of the Universalist Church of 

West Hartford, Connecticut. He was the 

settled minister in the Unitarian 

Universalist Church of the Lehigh Valley, 

Bethlehem, PA. He served churches in 

Norwell, MA, Amherst, NY, Charleston, 

WV and at Kingston, MA. He trained as a 

Pastoral Counselor at Kanawha Pastoral 

Counseling, Charleston, WV, and as a 

Pastoral Counselor/Psychotherapist and 

Chaplain at the University of Chicago and 

its Hospital. He is currently enrolled in 

Analyst Training course at the CG Jung 

Institute-Boston. 

 

Len was raised in a New York City culture, 

which at times can be very direct, and asks 

that you point this out if you find it 

troublesome and help him learn what 

Ottawa/Canadian culture is all about.  

He would like to get to know you and 

invite you to make an appointment for a 

conversation about your experiences as a 

member of the First Unitarian 

Congregation of Ottawa. Sometime after 

church starts again in the fall, Len would 

like to host Friday night potlucks with 10-

12 members, but isnôt sure of where the 

venue will be yet.   

Len comes with a 50-kilo ten-year-old 

black Lab, who looks forward to some 

significant winter. 

  Len will begin his Ministry with us on 

August 1, 2017. 

~Prepared by Bob Armstrong 
 

Introducing Rev. Dr. Len De Roche 

~ Interim Minister 
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Usually summer is our quiet period. There is 

always planning to be done but it is also a time 

to take some down time. This year is a little 

different; the RE team are going to be meeting 

throughout the summer to continue our re-

visioning work. We have created a new 

volunteer support structure which allows more 

creativity for our volunteers and more support 

for each of them, including small group ministry 

for our volunteers. Our training will be 

overhauled and our classroom covenants and 

expectations clarified. We have lots of policy 

and structure work to do including finalizing the 

RE teamôs terms of reference, job descriptions 

and covenant. This is on top of the recruitment, 

training, curricula planning and supply gathering 

that our summers usually consist of.  

We also have a few community building 

activities scheduled for the summer ï a rafting 

trip, a camp fire, and marching in the Capital 

Pride parade!  

 
Of course, I will have some change to my 

regular work schedule. I am grateful that First 

Unitarian has put a high level of importance of 

ongoing professional development for their 

staff. Earlier this year I attended a conference, 

ñThink Orangeò, which dealt with combining 

the influences of the family home life with the 

life of the congregation to have a much bigger 

Religious Exploration (RE) 

~ Liz Rop

 

impact in our childrenôs lives. This 

summer I will be adding to this by taking 

time to read up on our new curricula, 

training techniques, volunteer leadership 

and governance. 

I will also be attending a double 

training at Ocean Grove in New Jersey, 

my third renaissance module:  ñTeacher 

Developmentò and ñFamily Ministryò, all 

supporting the goals of supporting 

families and the volunteers who work with 

them.  

In September, I am pleased to announce, I 

will be travelling to Hawaii as I was 

chosen as one of the few people to attend 

the trainer of trainers program of OWL for 

all levels. This means, if I pass, I will be 

eligible to train facilitators at all levels and 

will be able to spend some of my ñoff 

Sundaysò travelling the country and into 

the States to train more OWL facilitators 

in congregational and community settings. 

This will certainly make it easier for us to 

update and increase our own trainer list 

here at First!  

With all of this, will there be any 

space for down time? As many of you 

know my 100-year-old Nana passed away 

recently, and I will be visiting the UK to 

honour her with a story or two at her 

funeral and a visit with family and friends. 

Following this I will be taking my beloved 

Derby on a little vacation to ñdog campò 

in Kingston, a week of training from 

obedience to dancing to guided strolls, we 

should have a great and tiring week. 

The summer will be long and busy; I will 

enjoy seeing you nearly every Sunday and 

canôt wait until September! 

~Liz Roper, Director of Lifespan 
Learning  
 

 

So what does your Director of Lifespan Learning do all 

summer when the kids arenôt here? 
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RE Recruitment for September! 
We have a number of roles for our new upcoming 

program in September just waiting for people to 

find their best fit in our childrenôs worlds.  

Why volunteer with us? 

¶ Volunteering with the RE program is an 

excellent opportunity to explore other means of 

deepening your understanding of Unitarian 

universalism; 

¶ Volunteering with the RE program will 

help keep our principles alive with the next 

generation and help sustain First Unitarian into 

the future; 

¶ Old & young alike benefit from multi-

generational relationships, helping everyone feel 

more welcome and connected within our UU 

community. 

Help us bridge the upstairs/downstairs divide 

and free up parents occasionally for the 

opportunity to participate in the services. Quite 

frankly, itôs a lot of fun and heart-warming to see 

our young ones growing and learning. There are a 

number of specific interest areas to choose from 

(not just age): music, nature & outdoors, creative 

play (artist, constructive & pretend play), 

opportunities for deeper spiritual discussions 

with the tweens & youth. Opportunities with 

different levels of commitment and experience 

are available. 

What kinds of roles do we have? 

There is something for everyone. Have a quick 

look and then get in touch, we will be able to give 

you more information. There is training for 

everyone, and we can find your best fit! 

Email Liz, DLL@firstunitarianottawa.ca or look 

out for members of our RE team in Fellowship 

Hall throughout the summer Sundays.  

 

Tadpoles (Preschoolers, 2-4 yrs old) 

Help our littles ones learn about themselves and 

their world and discover the spiritual in the 

everyday with the curriculum ñCelebrating Me & 

My World.ò 

Our little ones really thrive in the comfort of a 

warm, caring presence who models curiosity in 

everyday life 

 

If you have experience with pre-schoolers and 

are comfortable establishing a predictable and 

enjoyable rhythm/routine, while coordinating 

the team, join us as a Tadplole Team Lead. 

If you are interested in building relationships 

with the little ones and being a more consistent 

presence in their lives as you guide them 

through the morning rhythm, join us on the 

Tadpole Team (About 2 Sundays per month) 

Wonder Play (5 ï 9 year olds) 

Join in deepening your UU faith with children 

by listening to wisdom stories from around the 

world (Our stories led by our RE staff) 

Then pursue a deeper understanding through 

interpretation in nature & outdoors, creative 

exploration or in music. 

Explore questions and seek a deeper 

understanding using the many languages of 

childrenôs learning: nature & outdoors, 

creative exploration or music.  Choose what is 

most interesting to you. 

If you are comfortable establishing a 

predictable and enjoyable rhythm, while 

coordinating the team, join us as a Team Lead 

in nature & outdoors or creative 

exploration.  We already have a team lead for 

music. 

Interested in building relationships and being a 

more consistent presence in the childrenôs 

lives as you guide them through the morning 

rhythm? Join us as an Anchor on of the 

teams.  (Approximately 2/month) 

Interested in occasionally assisting in the 

classroom? Join us as a lead (Approximately 

1/month). 

Cocoon (10-12 yrs) 

Join in deepening your UU faith with children 

by listening to wisdom stories from around the 

world (Our stories led by our RE staff) 

Help our tweens in a more personal and 

deeper journey into their spirituality, 

primarily through discussion and exploring 

the childrenôs interests, getting to know them 

as individuals Interested in building 

relationships and being a more consistent 

presence in the childrenôs lives as you guide 

and support them in their journey, join us as 

one of the team.  (2/3 Sundays a month). 

   

Religious Exploration 
contôd 

mailto:DLL@firstunitarianottawa.ca


 5 

 

 

Angel: 
Have an opportunity to observe the RE program in 

action 

Help save the day and keep things moving on 

Sunday morning, helping set-up, assisting with 

questions, odd jobs, etc. 

Volunteer at a frequency that is best for you, once 

a season to once a month 

We already have our lead angel and now are 

looking to complete our team. 

 

Snack:  
Have an opportunity to pop into each classroom 

each week and help our children and leaders to 

thrive. 

Help rev up the leaders by putting coffee on at 10 

a.m. Chop some fresh fruit or veggies, pair with 

crackers or other prepared goods and bring to the 

class each week. 

No need to miss the service if you donôt want to; 

prep the food and deliver to the class before the 

service and return at noon to do one load of 

dishes. And if you need support, the angel is there 

to lend a hand. 

Volunteer about once/month or so.  

We already have a lead for snack, and now we are 

looking to complete our snack team. 

 

~Liz Roper 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
  

RE Recruitment contôd 
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Musical Interludes 

~ Deirdre Kel lerman 

 
 

Music News - July/August  

Our choirs had an exciting winter and spring, 

culminating in ñGreatest Hitsò: a wonderful 

concert celebrating FUCOôs 50th anniversary, as 

well as the history of the choral program. 

Fusion spent May out in the community, singing 

for seniors at Lord Lansdowne, New Orchard 

Lodge and Unitarian House. 

At our year-end choir party, we said goodbye to 

Chalice Choirôs accompanist, Dan Soucy. Dan will 

be moving to Montreal to pursue doctoral studies 

and we wish him the very best! 

Three Rivers Singers participated in a Welcoming 

Ceremony for Karen Keskinenôs Witch School at 

her cottage in Chelsea. Thanks to Karen for the 

opportunity! 

In June, our Summer Choir participated in ñJoy of 

Faithò, an annual musical event hosted by the 

Capital Region Interfaith Council. Itôs always 

wonderful to share our music and to experience the 

music of our spiritual neighbours. 

 

Summer Choir 

Interested in checking out our music program? 

Canôt wait for regular choir to start up again? 

Summer Choir is for you! We rehearse for an hour 

on Thursday evenings, preparing music for the 

following Sunday. No long-term commitment is 

required. 

Thursdays, 7:00-8:00pm, May 25 to August 24 

Note: *No rehearsals July 13, 20 or 27th* 

 

Fall Rehearsal Start Up 

Regular rehearsals begin in September and new 

members are welcome. Check out our website for 

details about the choirs and contact Deirdre to chat 

about which group would be the best fit for you! 

 

Three Rivers Singers: Wednesdays from 1:00-3:00 

(starting September 6) 

 

Chalice Choir: Thursdays from 7:00-9:00 (starting 

September 7) 

 

Fusion: Fridays from 1:00-3:00 (starting 

September 8) 

 

Song Circle 

Keep your eyes peeled for details about our Song 

Circle fall start up, which will continue to be a part 

of Congregational Nights. Let me know what songs 

you want to sing! 

 

Yours in song, 

~Deirdre Kellerman  
music@firstunitarianottawa.ca  

 

 

 

mailto:music@firstunitarianottawa.ca

